PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 26th JUNE 2019

Date:                                            Wednesday 26th June 2019
Meeting Commenced:               5.00 pm

Members Present:                       LV                                                                                                   

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      HW

                                                      BW

                                                      Dr RP

Introduction: LV chaired the meeting. GM summarised matters which had been discussed at the April meeting.

Proactive Care Practitioner: Again, there had been no change. The position was still vacant after the individual who had briefly held the post had been promoted. Dr RP said there seemed no immediate prospect that the post would be filled – the matter would be put on hold and looked at again as the Primary Care Network (PCN) developed.

Video information screen:  At the April meeting, it had been reported that the video information screen in the waiting room, installed following a Health Improvement Grant, had been working well. Members had suggested that it could be used as a reminder to patients of the importance of taking up any invitations for bowel screening, or other urgent matters, which they might receive. Dr RP reported that a notice about bowel screening was now on the system. He added that the practice had been in communication with the NHS bowel screening team. Patients who had not taken up their bowel screening invitatons would get a reminder. Members welcomed all that.

Extended Access: Dr RP has been doing Extended Access one Saturday every four weeks.
Cap on patient list:  A further aspect of the pressure on our surgery, raised at successive PPG meetings, was the rising numbers on the patient list. DR RP said he was under continuing pressure to admit more patients, both from individuals who approached him directly and from the CCG. The problem was worsening because Harold Road surgery was reported to be capped, the reorganisation of the Roebuck surgeries into Hastings Old Town Surgery and inadequate CQC grading meant that all other surgeries, apart from one, were not accepting new patients. Members were most concerned. LV said the practice, out of concern for existing patients and the welfare of Dr RP, had to resist the patient list getting beyond its present approximate number of 2750. Dr RP explained, as he had at previous meetings, that if a prospective patient who had been declined by the sugery appealed to the CCG, then the CCG tended to compel the surgery to accept the patient. Additionally, the CCG had recently been in contact with the surgery pressing them to admit yet more patients. It was agreed that Dr RP would forward that communication to PPG members who would jointly write to the CCG.  Matters were compounded by the heavy resource demands of  certain patients. Of couse, some patients would, through their medical or social circumstances, entirely legitimately require much more of the practice's resources than the norm; but there were a very small minority of patients  who requested multiple appointments, home visits, etc and then failed to take doctor's advice. Members suggested that in such circumstances – where the doctor patient relationship had evidently broken down – that the practice should seek to have the patient removed from the list. Although there were protocols for how the practice should deal with violent or abusive patients there were not any for how the practice should deal with patients who failed to follow doctor's advice. Matters to do with the patient list and excessive pressure on the practice would be reviewed at the next meeting, after the PPG had written to the CCG.

Clinical Pharmacist:   Dr RP said that there was interest in the vacant post. Interviews had been held and it was expected that by the time of the next meeting a person would have been appointed to work jointly at our surgery and at Station Plaza. 

AAA (Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm) screening: Nothing further had been heard from the Sussex AAA. Members agreed that it was up to them to make contact if they wanted to address the PPG.

Core Navigation: At the previous meeting, Dr RP had explained the concept, which was being promoted by NHS England, of diverting patients from a GP appointment to an appointment with a local pharmacist, optician, dentist or other appropriate health professional who was part of the scheme. Dr RP said that some referrals had been made, but with the surgery offering walk in morning clinics referrals might well be less than at some other local surgeries which were appointment only. Dr RP mentioned that reception staff did not enquire of patients attending the walk in clinic why they wished to see the doctor. Hence, there might be occasions when a patient might have waited for some time to see the doctor only for it to become evident that an appointment with (say) an optician who was part of the scheme might be more effective. 

Primary Care Network (PCN): Dr RP had explained, at the April meeting, the new arrangements which would place practices in a CCG group within a PCN.  The understanding was that the PCN, through its clinical director, would be primarily concerned with the dissemination of clinical information down to practices. Members were not clear what role, if any, the PCN would have in addressing the issues such as the pressure on practices through rising numbers on the patient list. That should become clearer over time. 

CQC inspection: Dr RP said that the two issues which the CQC had identified at their last inspection (indemnity issues concerning the then practice nurse and temperature control of the clinical fridge) had been addressed and the CQC had confirmed their satisfaction. The CQC had however recently indicated that they wished to have a 'focussed discusssion'. Unfortunately, the CQC had twice had to cancel their arranged visit. Members suggested, in order to make that discussion as productive as possible, that it was reasonable and appropriate for the practice to request the CQC to set out what the matters were they wished to focus upon. 

Dr RP explained that the interval between full CQC inspections was now three years. However, the CQC had indicated that they would have a telephone consultation, lasting about an hour, after two years. That would address 30 or so points, which would involve the practice in considerable preparation time.
Meeting ended: At approximately 6.00 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 25th September 2019 at 5.00pm.

